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6/9/25
Water Department
Administration:

· The monthly report for May has been submitted. 
Operations: 
· Checking Chlorine and phosphate weekly throughout system.
· Hydrants in the Village have been flushed and tested. The hydrant by the old school across from Wilbur Lane is currently out of service. We have checked the hydrant and it seems to be operating correctly however the water pressure is too low for Fire suppression. I believe that the valve to isolate it may have been partially shut down before the operating nut broke. We will have to dig the valve up to determine this. We will schedule this as soon as we can.

· The hydrant by the Inn has been repaired and is back in service. The hydrant that was run over has been reinstalled and is operating correctly.
· Installing seasonal meters through the Village as applications are received. 
· We will continue to install new meters as we can.

Projects:

· FEMA water crossing. The change order has been accepted. We currently need to request an extension for completion which I believe is around 14 months. 
· WIIA grant- The new application will be updated with our new inspection. The inspection notes deficiencies that should help in scoring for future grants and projects. We will include the WCB as a priority as it seems that things keep failing due to age. Also we have added a section of water main that should be replaced prior to the state completing some projects they have planned.
· Elm lake road- water service application has been received and we are hoping to schedule this soon. 
Wastewater Department
Administration:

· The April SPDES and DMR permits have been submitted.
· Disinfection extension was accepted.
Operations:
· Checking Pumpstations twice a week.
· W2Operator group has replaced the pump, transducer and floats in pumpstation #3 and it is working as it should.
· Elm lake road- sewer service application has been received. I am currently waiting on a quote for the necessary parts and will schedule as soon as possible.
· Dec Moffit Beach campground has been bringing grey water to the wastewater plant for treatment with no major issues.
· We are completing our spring cleaning at the wastewater plant. Yard work, edging, driveway cleaning, tank pressure washing inside and out.

· The land application site has been mowed and will be limed prior to adding biosolids.
· The outside plant will be put online later this week or early next week in preparation for the summer swing.
Schooling:

· JR has completed this Basic operations and Activated Sludge course. The basic lab course he needs to complete is scheduled for the end of July.
Projects:
· Upgrade project- The project has been completed.
· Disinfection Grant- Rozell has signed all contracts and is just waiting on information for the UV unit prior to beginning work. 
· Generator- Waiting on the results of the County grant that has been applied for.
· EPG(Engineering Planning Grant) application has been submitted to update the study for the Rt.8 Project and Charlie Johns Crossing to provide sewer North. We will also add South Shore road for those with interest on the back side of the lake.
